
 

Announcements  

 
 
Child Dedication will take place on Sunday, March 28 
at 9:45am (note the date change per Rachael). This is an 
opportunity for parents to publicly declare they want to 
raise their child to know Jesus in a personal relationship & 
to follow Jesus throughout their life. Parents, please sign-
up & fill out the information form in the Fellowship Hall by 
March 7 if you want to participate in Child Dedication. For 
questions, please see Rachael Moore.  
 
Today is leadership approval. It’s a time where the  
Elders & Deacons who have faithfully served at least 3 
years are up for re-approval or new men are approved. 
Qualifications for both Elder & Deacon may be found in 
the New Testament letters: 1 Timothy 3 & Titus 1. Please 
prayerfully review the qualifications listed above as you 
are considering the men for re-approval & approval. If you 
are a member of BCC & 16 years of age or older, please 
be ready to mark the approval/disapproval ballot for the 
men on Sunday, February 28. Be reminded that blank 
spaces are not counted per the By-Laws of BCC. 
 
Elder: Wayne Humphrey 
       Doug Jacob 
 
Deacon: Steve Kleopfer 
   George Link 
   Gene Wheatley 
   Kevin Youngmeyer 
   Kevin Deitrich  
   Drew Carroll 
   Brad Dixon 
 
 
CASA is recruiting volunteers! An informational meet-
ing will be held on Wednesday, March 3 at 12:15pm at the 
Advocacy Network for Children office located at 1420  
Harrison in Quincy & 601 Main St. in Carthage. There is 
an accelerated training March 12-14. The trainings will be 
held at HOPE Lutheran Church located at 1739 Harrison, 
Quincy. For more details or questions, please see Eliza-
beth Dixon.  
 
 

 
“We loved you so much that we were delighted to share with 
you not only the gospel of God but our lives as well, because 
you had become so dear to us.”   I Thessalonians 2:8 

Volunteers 
 
 
Serving Today 
 

Nursery:   Today     Next Week    
Service 1  Jenny    Florine Dixon 
 Madie Quesenberry    Melinda Smith 
      
        
   
Service 2  Brad & Elizabeth   Heidi Wilson 
          Dixon  Taylor Briggs 
       
      
              
 
Jr. Church Volunteers: NA 
                           
                      
                         
Meditation:  David Prior    Wayne Humphrey 
 
  
Communion Servers: NA 

 

Communion Preparer: Donna Kleopfer 
 

Coffee Ministry: Donna Kleopfer 

 

Food Pantry Volunteers: Mon.: Sharon Wheatley 

  Wed.:  Tera Cole  
 
Greeters:  NA 

   

Church Cleaners 3/1– 3/6: Jim & Pam Jefferson, Al & Mary 
Jo Frakes, Matt & Sarah Churchill 

 
                  

 

PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS—If you have 
a prayer/praise request to share or an announcement to be made this 
morning, please leave it at the sound booth. We welcome the oppor-
tunity to pray for others. Please keep us updated on the requests you 
submit so others may know how to pray. 
 

PRAISE:    
  
PRAY for: 
 Coronavirus-those infected, those at risk, those working         
     on a vaccine 
 Family of Chery Shepherd 
 Taylor Briggs-recovery from carpal tunnel surgery 
 Regina Kendall-completed her chemo; surgery scheduled for   
   March 8 
 Niki (Loyd) Short-recovery from a two part brain stimulation   
  surgery; pain control  
 Earl David-undergoing treatment for a brain tumor 
  
  
  
Cancer: Pat Briscoe - chronic lymphatic leukemia & sarcoido-
sis; Sarah Ferguson Windham-to stay in remission; Shelby 
Huston (Tucker Huston’s wife 20yrs old) leukemia; Jim Nichols 
(Mark’s uncle) - aggressive prostate cancer; Mary Etchill-
Multiple Myeloma; Larry Frey; Julie Pettit; Kathy Hayner -
ovarian cancer 

Ongoing: Lil Lung; Tony & Donna Newton; Laura Thomas; 
Helen Vass; LaRae Roth; Doris Waller; Dan Snyder; Bryor 
Grotts; Lindsay Nichols; Barb Hanks-recovery from neck sur-
gery, Kaylee McCloskey-Scoliosis;  
 
 
Mission of the Month: Good News Productions,  
  International (GNPI) 



CALLING ALL LADIES! Is anyone ready to see what our  
Awesome God will do in 2021? Do you want to know God 
more? Do you want community with other godly women? 
Do you want to be equipped to disciple and serve? Then 
IF:Gathering 2021 is for you! For the second consecutive 
year, we are bringing this event to our community as hosts 
of IF:Burlington! What does that mean? You can plan to 
gather together at the Capitol Theater in Burlington, Iowa 
(masks required) for $25 OR join us virtually for $10! 2020 
has changed our NORMAL, but God is constant – He never 
changes! He Loves Us! He Cares for Us! We need to trust 
and be faithful now more than ever before! IF:Burlington will 
REFRESH, RENEW and REVIVE you! 
This year’s Theme: EVEN IF THE WORST HAPPENS,    
  WE WON’T LOSE HOPE!  
When: March 5th & 6th, 2021  
What: IF:Burlington will stream LIVE the IF:Gathering    
  Event – we get to experience it as if we were there!  
Where: Capitol Theater, Burlington, Iowa OR Virtually!  
How: Visit www.ifgathering.com to register  
 
 

 

 

First time here?  Welcome!! Have a question? Please 
ask anyone - they would welcome the opportunity to 
help you find your answer! 

  
 
Today: Leadership Approval  
  MYM 5-7pm with rides from IWHS @ 4:45pm 
  Trivia Night 5-7pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“We loved you so much that we were delighted to 
share with you not only the gospel of God but our lives 
as well, because you had become so dear to us.”    
   I Thessalonians 2:8 

 
www.burnsidechristian.org 

  
 Mark Nichols, Preaching Minister  217.357.4753 cell 
 Matt Churchill, Connections Minister 309.221.6610 cell 
 Rachael Moore, Children’s Director 309.333.5104 cell 
 Jordan Shuman, Interim Youth Minister 217.242.3739 cell 
 Wayne Caparoon, Elder 217.357.4114 cell 
 Wayne Humphrey, Elder 217.219.1748 cell 
 Al Frakes, Elder 217.440.5107 cell 
 Church Office 217.746.3571 
 Danielle Shuman, Secretary  309.333.9924 cell 

 
February 28, 2021 

 

  Welcome to our time of Worship through. . . . 
Song. . . .Prayer. . . .Communion . . . .Message   
(Please partake of communion as you are served) 

 

 Please silence your cell phones  
 

Morning Worship    8:30 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School for all ages   9:45 a.m. 

There is NO Jr. Church today. 
Kids’ Activity notebooks available at sanctuary 

doors. 

To our brothers and sisters in Christ at BCC – The family of 
Dennis Pettit is grateful for and humbled by the generous 
outpouring of love and kindness put forth to support us  
during his illness and passing.  The thoughtful prayers,  
visits, calls, cards, meals, and organized food for the family 
gatherings were extremely helpful during this time.  We  
celebrate God’s promise of eternal life and know with the 
words of Ephesians 4, we can strive together in sharing the 
gift of salvation to those near and far.  We look forward to 
finding a project for the memorial funds that can be a  
benefit to the church and thank you, so very much, for  
being a blessing to us. 
As for a memorial project, we have not yet locked in on any 
ideas but as previously mentioned, were thinking it could 
be something related to a building and grounds  
improvement or need.  When researching the pew re-
covering idea, it appears they are at least 10 hours away 
and you have to pay for them to travel to/from so it really 
adds up quickly. We'll try to think up some more concepts 
and if you happen to have some as well, please let us 
know. 
   Blessings to all. 


